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June 22nd, 2023 

The volunteer Collingwood Hamlet 
Board, Lana Dwernychuk, Randy 
Birchard & June LeDrew hope this 
newsletter finds you and your family 
well and able to spend quality time with 
us in Collingwood. 

Listed below are a few Hamlet tidbits. 
If you have any questions please 
contact us at 
collingwoodboard3@gmail.com 

 Thank you to the 53 participants 
attending the Hamlet meeting on 
May 27th. A lot of progress was 
made on legislative requirements 
and community direction. The Board 
will be reviewing procedures to 
assist us in running the meeting 
more smoothly. Pending minutes 
can be found on the RM website by 
CLICKING HERE.  

 Collingwood road spring 
maintenance is ongoing. We had a 
few hiccups with rain, dust proofing 
delayed, more rain and changing our 
packer rental company suddenly, but 
the 4 stages of maintenance 
(grading, gravel, dust proofing and 
packing) approved at our May 27th 
meeting have occurred. It is also our 
plan to fill and tamp down potholes 
in a timely fashion. 

 By the long weekend 
new signage will be 
installed in the 
Lorras bin area, the 
Narrows, and road 
signs informing 
visitors and 
community members 
that dogs must be 
leashed in Collingwood. 

Fall Hamlet Meeting—Saturday Sept. 16th  

Save the date for our fall 2023 Hamlet meeting: Saturday Sept. 16th, 10 a.m.
—Noon. Location TBD. 

The Board is looking for volunteers for this meeting, one to record motions 
and a second to monitor the Zoom component of the meeting. Volunteers 
continue to be fully-engaged participants in the hamlet meeting. Please email 
Collingwoodboard3@gmail.com if you can help us out. 
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 We would like to thank Forest 
Gump’s family that volunteered to 
drive 4-8 hour shifts packing our 
Collingwood roads. Many thanks 
to Herb Gump, Gary Gump, Lana 
Gump, June Gump, Ron Gump 
and the twins Peter & Perry 
Gump. 

 Speaking of volunteers, an 
application has been submitted to 
the Water Security Agency to tidy 
up the shoreline at the Narrows 
(the municipal reserve between 
100 & 102 Gordon Drive). We’ll 
keep you posted on the date and 
time for this call for volunteers. 

 As discussed at the May hamlet 
meeting, on our behalf the RM has 
negotiated a fair price of $25,000 
for the land on the north side of 
the boat launch parking area.  

 The Hamlet is working on 
securing a Yard Waste Bin for 
trees, shrubs and grass clippings. 
This will help reduce the material 
taken to our local landfill thus 
preserving the life of our landfill 
and keeping our utility costs 
reasonable. We will be placing the 
Yard Waste Bin in the boat launch 
area. Stay tuned. 

mailto:collingwoodboard3@gmail.com
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Collingwood is on Facebook—Collingwood Lakeshore Estates 

JOIN US SATURDAY JULY 1ST 

10:30 A.M. Parade collects at South Gordon 
Drive 

11:00 A.M. PARADE BEGINS & will move 
north on Gordon Drive to the Collingwood 
Green Space and future site of the Pavilion. 

Noon FREE Hot dogs, potato salad & 
watermelon lunch (bring your own chair and 
beverage) 

Chili and dessert taste-testing contest & prizes 

For more information contact Marilyn Labatte, 
marilynfaye@sasktel.net 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BE IN THE PARADE, DECORATE 

YOUR BIKE, STROLLER, WAGON, GOLF CART OR ATV 

AND JOIN US! 


